
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

July 27, 2023 

 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar (GR) on July 27, 2023. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden, Secretary Jim Symons (JS), Vice Chair Jeremy Taylor 

Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett. 

10:01 AM the meeting was called to order 

Minutes of June meeting accepted. 

1.  County Security Plan reviewed. Need for generators for the 6 precincts, will check rental supplier and 

with Matt Smith, LC  

2.  Secondary or back up Poll locations. They are identified, contact will be made and contract 

presented. 

3. Code Blue, not happy with performance. Billing not matching verbal understanding, no “contract” 

presented. Susan will follow up with referring County GR  

Jeremy will send letter, Jim will leave another message.  

4. “New” poll pads from Richmond City received, will be updated by vendor to our program, Under 

$300.00. Older pads to be put up for distribution to another County.   New ESO equipment has been 

secured and will be brought by ESO when they come to do L&A 

5. Update on Richmond training was given by Susan 

6. Brief discussion on L&A and new recommendations on test decks.  Also a report of FOIA cost and 

procedures. 

 

Meeting adjourned 11:29 

Next meeting of LCEB August 24 10:00 AM 

 

Regards, 

 

Jim Symons  

Secretary, LCEB 

 


